
From: Jasculca,Chris on behalf of D86 Info
To: D86 Info
Subject: Statement regarding offensive social media post
Date: Monday, June 1, 2020 11:21:01 AM

Dear District 86 Community,
 
This weekend, a student from Hinsdale South posted an offensive, hateful and racially
motivated comment on social media in response to the tragedy involving George Floyd
and the overall treatment of people of color. Although it did not happen on school
grounds or during the school year, we believed it was our responsibility to address this
issue as quickly as possible. That is why, when we learned about the post on Sunday
morning, we immediately launched an investigation into the situation. Members of our
administrative team from South, in consultation and cooperation with the Darien Police
Department, spoke directly to the student who made the comment, as well as that
student’s parents/guardians. We also contacted the student who made the original post
and brought this issue to our attention to not only thank her for making us aware of
what happened, but also make sure she has the support she needs to process what
occurred.  
 
We are deeply troubled by this incident, particularly at a time when the issue of race is
at the forefront of the conversation in our country. We are also incredibly disappointed
that a member of the D86 community would make such a comment in light of the
important work our students and staff have done and will continue to do to promote
equity and inclusion across our district. This work includes the Beyond Diversity training
our staff has engaged in, the efforts undertaken by the district’s LEADS racial equity
leadership team, the formation of the D86 Culture and Equity Leadership Team in
conjunction with our strategic plan, and the events and activities that student groups
such as The Culture at Hinsdale South have organized to help project positive images of
people of color. 
 
While we have taken some positive steps toward addressing the issues of racial bias and
systemic racism, this incredibly discouraging and disheartening incident highlights how
much more we have left to do. It serves as a valuable reminder about the power of
words and the impact they have on others. It also underscores how important it is that
we continue working together to embrace our differences and celebrate our diversity.  
 
Please be assured that this work will continue this summer. It shall not be limited to
what happens inside our buildings, or restricted by the confines of a school calendar. It
shall remain a driving force for our strategic plan. It will continue to be taken seriously,
and will receive the time, effort, energy and resources it demands and deserves. More
importantly, it will be guided by the voices of our students, staff and families. 



 
We are strong, steadfast and unwavering in our commitment to ensuring that every
single member of our community is treated with compassion and respect, is held to the
same high standards and expectations, and is given the opportunity to realize their ideal
future. It is our sincere hope that you will join us in these efforts, and help create an
environment in our schools, district and society that is safe and welcoming for all. We
also want to thank everyone who contacted us regarding this matter. They have made it
clear that this incident does not reflect or represent who we are as a school, district or
community. We have and will continue to stand together to protect the rights and
dignity of one another. 
 
Sincerely,

 

Arwen Pokorny Lyp
Principal, Hinsdale South

Tammy Prentiss
Superintendent

Kevin Camden
Board President

 
 
 



From: Prentiss,Tamara
To: BOE
Subject: FW: Racist Comment
Date: Wednesday, June 3, 2020 9:47:21 AM
Attachments: Statement regarding offensive social media post.msg
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FYI regarding email sent to full BOE yesterday.
TP
 

From: Walsh,William <wwalsh@hinsdale86.org> 
Sent: Wednesday, June 3, 2020 9:46 AM
To
Cc: Prentiss,Tamara <tprentis@hinsdale86.org>
Subject: FW: Racist Comment
 

 
I hope you and your family are safe and healthy. I can appreciate and respect you sharing your voice
regarding the student from Hinsdale South who used racist language in a social media post.
 
You may or may not be aware of the attached email that was communicated by District 86
Superintendent Prentiss and Hinsdale South Principal Pokorny-Lyp. What you may also not know is
that Hinsdale South as a school and several teachers and staff from Hinsdale Central have been
working tirelessly to increase cultural awareness and end racism on our campuses. Please know, that
Hinsdale Central, Hinsdale South and District 86 as educational institutions have a responsibility to
teach students academics, character and social justice.
 
I will not make excuses for a student or citizen who uses defamatory or racist remarks; they are
wrong 100% of the time. As you have experienced, one student does not make a school family.
Together we create a climate and culture of acceptance and love. Please do not judge Hinsdale
Central and Hinsdale South as collective because a particular student made a bad choice. We
expected the post being taken down ASAP and the student receiving appropriate consequences as
well as an education on racism, hate language, social justice and equal opportunity for all.
 
Thank you
 
William C. Walsh,
Principal, Hinsdale Central High School
630.570.8210

wwalsh@hinsdale86.org  

@ThisIsHCHS

Hinsdale Central Facebook



From:
Date: June 2, 2020 at 6:44:01 PM CDT
To: BOE <boe@hinsdale86.org>
Subject: Racist Comment

Hi,

I was recently made aware of disgusting and racist comments made by a student
of Hinsdale South. This is unacceptable. I do not feel comfortable attending a
school district with students who make these kinds of comments. I want the
student to be punished so that other students know comments like these are not
acceptable and have consequences. The minorities who attend school should not
have to feel threatened by other students, and this student has shown that they
are against people of color. This is unacceptable. These comments are
disrespectful to not only the memories of the people of color that we have lost
and the Black Lives Matter movement, but to all minorities. Make sure that this
student receives punishment. I am disgusted.









From: Walsh,William
To: ;  Brennan,Sean; Marshall,Teresa; 
Subject: RE: Black Lives Matter
Date: Friday, June 5, 2020 8:29:00 AM
Attachments: image003.png
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I hope you and your family are safe and healthy. I can appreciate and respect you sharing your voice
regarding the culture and climate at school in in social media post.
 
You may or may not be aware of the attached email that was communicated by District 86
Superintendent Prentiss and Hinsdale South Principal Pokorny-Lyp. What you may also not know is
that Hinsdale South as a school and several teachers and staff from Hinsdale Central have been
working tirelessly to increase cultural awareness and end racism on our campuses. Please know, that
Hinsdale Central, Hinsdale South and District 86 as educational institutions have a responsibility to
teach students academics, character and social justice, including providing a safe and inclusive
environment.
 
I will not make excuses for a student or citizen who uses defamatory or racist remarks; they are
wrong 100% of the time. As you have experienced, one student does not make a school family.
Together we create a climate and culture of acceptance and love. We expected Hinsdale Central to
take the right path and create an environment that provides opportunities for everyone.
 
Thank you for sharing your voice with Mr. Brennan, Ms. Marshall and me. Thank you for being a
voice in our school. You can look forward to me reaching out to you in the 2021 school year so that
your voice has a platform beyond our classrooms and hallways.
 
Thank you and be safe.
 
Thank you
 
William C. Walsh,
Principal, Hinsdale Central High School
630.570.8210

wwalsh@hinsdale86.org  

@ThisIsHCHS

Hinsdale Central Facebook

 
From:  
Sent: Thursday, June 4, 2020 9:19 PM
To: ; Brennan,Sean



<sbrennan@hinsdale86.org>; Marshall,Teresa <tmarshal@hinsdale86.org>; Walsh,William
<wwalsh@hinsdale86.org>
Subject: Black Lives Matter
 
Dear Mr. Walsh, 
My friend  and I are . We are
both very passionate advocates for the black lives matter movement. As you know our school
is white majority . We have noticed many ignorant students at 

 who often use the n word and say racist “jokes” and get no consequences. We know a
lot of teachers at hinsdale are probably unaware of this issue. We feel that our school isn’t
educating students enough on social and cultural minorities. We know many people who are
black, Asian, lgbtq+, etc that do not welcome and comfortable in our school because there are
so many white kids at our school who are racist and homophobic. As  and I have used
our voice as much as we can it is simply not enough for the youth this town. We really feel
like our school and town need to do A LOT more to spread awareness on prevalent issues. We
know people that have simply wanted move schools because they have felt judged or
uncomfortable for the color of their skin. We both just want Hinsdale to be a more educated
and open minded town on social and cultural issues. Our idea to send this email sparked
because of the Black Lives Matter movement and we have been doing everything we can to
educate and inform our friends on these very important issues.
Thank you, 



From: Prentiss,Tamara
To: Walsh,William
Subject: RE: Racist Comment
Date: Wednesday, June 3, 2020 9:48:57 AM
Attachments: image003.png

Thank you.
Tp
 

From: Walsh,William <wwalsh@hinsdale86.org> 
Sent: Wednesday, June 3, 2020 9:46 AM
To: 
Cc: Prentiss,Tamara <tprentis@hinsdale86.org>
Subject: FW: Racist Comment
 

 
I hope you and your family are safe and healthy. I can appreciate and respect you sharing your voice
regarding the student from Hinsdale South who used racist language in a social media post.
 
You may or may not be aware of the attached email that was communicated by District 86
Superintendent Prentiss and Hinsdale South Principal Pokorny-Lyp. What you may also not know is
that Hinsdale South as a school and several teachers and staff from Hinsdale Central have been
working tirelessly to increase cultural awareness and end racism on our campuses. Please know, that
Hinsdale Central, Hinsdale South and District 86 as educational institutions have a responsibility to
teach students academics, character and social justice.
 
I will not make excuses for a student or citizen who uses defamatory or racist remarks; they are
wrong 100% of the time. As you have experienced, one student does not make a school family.
Together we create a climate and culture of acceptance and love. Please do not judge Hinsdale
Central and Hinsdale South as collective because a particular student made a bad choice. We
expected the post being taken down ASAP and the student receiving appropriate consequences as
well as an education on racism, hate language, social justice and equal opportunity for all.
 
Thank you
 
William C. Walsh,
Principal, Hinsdale Central High School
630.570.8210

wwalsh@hinsdale86.org  

@ThisIsHCHS

Hinsdale Central Facebook

From: 



Date: June 2, 2020 at 6:44:01 PM CDT
To: BOE <boe@hinsdale86.org>
Subject: Racist Comment

Hi,
 
I was recently made aware of disgusting and racist comments made by a student
of Hinsdale South. This is unacceptable. I do not feel comfortable attending a
school district with students who make these kinds of comments. I want the
student to be punished so that other students know comments like these are not
acceptable and have consequences. The minorities who attend school should not
have to feel threatened by other students, and this student has shown that they
are against people of color. This is unacceptable. These comments are
disrespectful to not only the memories of the people of color that we have lost
and the Black Lives Matter movement, but to all minorities. Make sure that this
student receives punishment. I am disgusted.
 



From: Prentiss,Tamara
To: Walsh,William
Subject: Fwd: Racist Comment
Date: Tuesday, June 2, 2020 6:48:51 PM

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: 
Date: June 2, 2020 at 6:44:01 PM CDT
To: BOE <boe@hinsdale86.org>
Subject: Racist Comment

Hi,

I was recently made aware of disgusting and racist comments made by a student
of Hinsdale South. This is unacceptable. I do not feel comfortable attending a
school district with students who make these kinds of comments. I want the
student to be punished so that other students know comments like these are not
acceptable and have consequences. The minorities who attend school should not
have to feel threatened by other students, and this student has shown that they
are against people of color. This is unacceptable. These comments are
disrespectful to not only the memories of the people of color that we have lost
and the Black Lives Matter movement, but to all minorities. Make sure that this
student receives punishment. I am disgusted.





























From:
To: D86 Info
Subject: Re: Statement regarding offensive social media post
Date: Monday, June 1, 2020 10:17:24 PM

thanks buddy send me his adress i just wnana talk

Get Outlook for iOS

From: Jasculca,Chris <cjasculc@hinsdale86.org> on behalf of D86 Info <D86-info@hinsdale86.org>
Sent: Monday, June 1, 2020 11:20:40 AM
To: D86 Info <D86-info@hinsdale86.org>
Subject: Statement regarding offensive social media post
 

Dear District 86 Community,
 
This weekend, a student from Hinsdale South posted an offensive, hateful and racially
motivated comment on social media in response to the tragedy involving George Floyd
and the overall treatment of people of color. Although it did not happen on school
grounds or during the school year, we believed it was our responsibility to address this
issue as quickly as possible. That is why, when we learned about the post on Sunday
morning, we immediately launched an investigation into the situation. Members of our
administrative team from South, in consultation and cooperation with the Darien Police
Department, spoke directly to the student who made the comment, as well as that
student’s parents/guardians. We also contacted the student who made the original post
and brought this issue to our attention to not only thank her for making us aware of
what happened, but also make sure she has the support she needs to process what
occurred.  
 
We are deeply troubled by this incident, particularly at a time when the issue of race is
at the forefront of the conversation in our country. We are also incredibly disappointed
that a member of the D86 community would make such a comment in light of the
important work our students and staff have done and will continue to do to promote
equity and inclusion across our district. This work includes the Beyond Diversity training
our staff has engaged in, the efforts undertaken by the district’s LEADS racial equity
leadership team, the formation of the D86 Culture and Equity Leadership Team in
conjunction with our strategic plan, and the events and activities that student groups
such as The Culture at Hinsdale South have organized to help project positive images of
people of color. 
 
While we have taken some positive steps toward addressing the issues of racial bias and
systemic racism, this incredibly discouraging and disheartening incident highlights how
much more we have left to do. It serves as a valuable reminder about the power of



words and the impact they have on others. It also underscores how important it is that
we continue working together to embrace our differences and celebrate our diversity.  
 
Please be assured that this work will continue this summer. It shall not be limited to
what happens inside our buildings, or restricted by the confines of a school calendar. It
shall remain a driving force for our strategic plan. It will continue to be taken seriously,
and will receive the time, effort, energy and resources it demands and deserves. More
importantly, it will be guided by the voices of our students, staff and families. 
 
We are strong, steadfast and unwavering in our commitment to ensuring that every
single member of our community is treated with compassion and respect, is held to the
same high standards and expectations, and is given the opportunity to realize their ideal
future. It is our sincere hope that you will join us in these efforts, and help create an
environment in our schools, district and society that is safe and welcoming for all. We
also want to thank everyone who contacted us regarding this matter. They have made it
clear that this incident does not reflect or represent who we are as a school, district or
community. We have and will continue to stand together to protect the rights and
dignity of one another. 
 
Sincerely,

 

Arwen Pokorny Lyp
Principal, Hinsdale South

Tammy Prentiss
Superintendent

Kevin Camden
Board President

 
 
 















From: Prentiss,Tamara
To: Jasculca,Chris; Pokorny Lyp,Arwen
Cc: Verthein,Bradley
Subject: RE: Statement regarding offensive social media post
Date: Monday, June 1, 2020 11:58:33 AM

That is a 
 

From: Jasculca,Chris <cjasculc@hinsdale86.org> On Behalf Of D86 Info
Sent: Monday, June 1, 2020 11:52 AM
To: Pokorny Lyp,Arwen <apokorny@hinsdale86.org>; Prentiss,Tamara <tprentis@hinsdale86.org>
Subject: Fwd: Statement regarding offensive social media post
 
 
 
Get Outlook for iOS

From: 
Sent: Monday, June 1, 2020 11:49:51 AM
To: D86 Info <D86-info@hinsdale86.org>
Subject: Re: Statement regarding offensive social media post
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Hinsdale D86 System. Do not click links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender's email and know the content is safe.

Everything that comes out of your mouth sounds like a lie to me now.
You have lost your credibility. You should be ashamed of the contract you broke to follow through
on your word. I consider you a liar and despite your beautiful they are meaningless coming from
you.

> On Jun 1, 2020, at 11:19 AM, Arwen Pokorny Lyp, Tammy Prentiss and Kevin Camden <d86-
info@hinsdale86.org> wrote:
>
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social media comments generated at 21:15:01 on 6/24/2020 UTC

Record ID: 20200601Hinsdale-Township-High-School-District-86Timeline-posts34369_2713738162070015

Hinsdale Township High School District 86
at 16:23:57 on 6/01/2020 UTC · 

Principal Arwen Pokorny Lyp, Superintendent Tammy Prentiss and Board President Kevin Camden have
released a statement about an offensive, hateful and racially motivated comment that a Hinsdale South
student posted on social media in response to the tragedy involving George Floyd and the overall treatment of
people of color. You can access the statement by visiting https://conta.cc/3dnetRf.

Lori Jankowski Thompson Thank you for addressing this so thoroughly and quickly.
at 16:34:46 on 6/01/2020 UTC
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social media comments generated at 21:15:01 on 6/24/2020 UTC

Record ID: 20200601Hinsdale-South-High-SchoolTimeline-posts27568_1681754001973847

Hinsdale South High School
at 16:23:57 on 6/01/2020 UTC · 

Principal Arwen Pokorny Lyp, Superintendent Tammy Prentiss and Board President Kevin Camden have
released a statement about an offensive, hateful and racially motivated comment that a Hinsdale South
student posted on social media in response to the tragedy involving George Floyd and the overall treatment of
people of color. You can access the statement by visiting https://conta.cc/3dnetRf.

Joe Dalpiaz Well done, Ms. Pokorney Lyp, Ms. Prentiss and Mr. Camden.
at 17:48:12 on 6/01/2020 UTC

Dana Pargauskas-Murray Thank you!
at 18:09:53 on 6/01/2020 UTC

David M. Engler Durning my High school years from 1973 thru 1977 , At HSHS never was
any such behavior ! Schools MUST teach these kids, You can protest in a peaceful way with
out damaging property & hurting people or even killing . Respect is the key word , Get your
facts straight first BEFORE doing any protesting !!!
at 18:31:40 on 6/01/2020 UTC

Version: Current

Tags: edited

Darlene Pokorny Thank you for sharing. May I repost?
at 18:42:03 on 6/01/2020 UTC

Dawn Martin David M. Engler SCHOOLS MUST TEACH? How about PARENTS must be
responsible for their kids being disrespectful and starting fires and looting!! That parents job.
at 18:52:06 on 6/01/2020 UTC

David M. Engler Dawn Martin Yes ! That is correct in learning how our lives are taught the
correct way , It takes both sides to do it right !!!!
at 19:41:50 on 6/01/2020 UTC

Claudia Geocaris Excellent response to this incident and a reminder to us that we must
continue to strive for equity and equality for all! Thank you for all you are doing!
at 23:56:41 on 6/01/2020 UTC

Patricia Argiris Crotty David M. Engler - It starts at the home not at the school.
at 14:56:12 on 6/02/2020 UTC
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social media comments generated at 21:15:01 on 6/24/2020 UTC

Record ID: 20200601HinsdaleD86Tweets27571_1267492630939734021

HinsdaleD86 @HinsdaleD86
Principal Arwen Pokorny Lyp, Superintendent Tammy Prentiss and Board President Kevin
Camden have released a statement about an offensive comment a Hinsdale South student
posted on social media this weekend. You can access the statement by visiting
conta.cc/3dnetRf. pic.twitter.com/tyM1qqp0sf

at 16:26:06 on 6/01/2020 UTC
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social media comments generated at 21:15:01 on 6/24/2020 UTC

Record ID: 20200601Hinsdale-South-HSTweets27575_1267492800897187841

Hinsdale South HS @HinsdaleSouthHS
Principal Arwen Pokorny Lyp, Superintendent Tammy Prentiss and Board President Kevin
Camden have released a statement about an offensive comment a Hinsdale South student
posted on social media this weekend. You can access the statement by visiting
conta.cc/3dnetRf. pic.twitter.com/tbV6HltE4a

at 16:26:47 on 6/01/2020 UTC


	FOIA_805_Email_Search_Results_-_Redacted.pdf
	Social_Media_Comments_-_Hinsdale_District_86.pdf
	Social_Media_Comments_-_Hinsdale_South_High_School.pdf
	Tweets_Hinsdale_District_86.pdf
	Tweets_Hinsdale_South_High_School.pdf

